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Bridge closure and repair work on Brig 
O’Johnston Bridge, Clarence Town from 
Tuesday 15 April 

 
April 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and 
pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The NSW Government is investing in 
rehabilitation work on Brig O’Johnston 
Bridge at Clarence Town. 

What work are we doing?  
Transport for NSW is carrying out emergency 
maintenance work as a precautionary measure, 
after identifying a defect following a routine 
inspection.  

When and where we’ll be working 
Repair work will be carried out between 8am and 
4pm on Tuesday 15 April and Wednesday 16 
April, weather permitting. This work will require a 
full bridge closure and detour arrangements will 
be in place. 
Transport will be back on site in the coming 
months to carry out more significant repair and 
rehabilitation work to improve the safety of the 
bridge. We will provide an update soon about 
when we will be on site and associated traffic 
management plans. 

What will this mean for you? 
The work will involve the use of machinery which 
generates some noise. We will make every effort 
to minimise noise by turning off machinery and 
vehicles when not in use.  
You may notice: 
• Workers and vehicles  

• Traffic controllers and signage  

• Road closures and reduced speed limits  

• Noise from machinery and equipment. 

Traffic impacts 
A detour for light vehicles is available to the 
south via Duke Street, Clarence Town and East 
Seaham roads, which is expected to add up to 30 
minutes additional travel time. See detour map 
overleaf.  
A detour for heavy vehicles is available via 
Clarence Town, East Seaham and Italia roads, the 
Pacific Highway and The Bucketts Way, which is 
expected to add up to 50 minutes travel time. 
See detour overleaf. Please note, Glen Martin 
Road is not suitable for heavy vehicle use due to a 
culvert failure. 
Heavy and light vehicle drivers should plan their 
journey and allow extra travel time, drive to the 
conditions and follow the directions of signs and 
traffic control. 
Pedestrians are advised that bridge access will 
be unavailable while repairs are completed, 
between 8am and 4pm each day.   
Transport thanks the community for their 
patience during this important work. 
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Light vehicle detour route 
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Heavy vehicle detour route 

 
 
 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 131 500 
Work Supervisor 0481 099 835 

 

 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

transport.nsw.gov.au/projects/current-
projects/brig-ojohnston-bridge-at-
clarence-town  

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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